

SIXTH-CYCLE EXAM**INFORMATION FOR STUDENTS**

Do not Write the answers on this exam. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet. Use a blue/black pen.

PART 1**Questions 1-5**

Match the columns.

For questions 1-5 mark the correct letter A-F on your answer sheet.

0. F In a classroom

A

**He is going to travel to
Brazil next year**

D

At this time

1. nowadays.

2. future plans.

3. wooden

B

**Something
making you feel
sad**

E

**Closed with
a key**

4. locked

5. depressing

C

**Made from
a tree**

F

ROOM 604

PART 2**Questions 6-10**

Read the sentences and choose the best answer for each space.

For questions 6-10 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0 What is she.....?

☒ A doing

B do

C does

6. It'smountain in the world.

A the highest

B the high

C higher

7. She's student in the class.

A the intelligentest

B the more intelligent

C the most intelligent

8. Macchu Picchu is place in the planet.

A the amazing

B the most amazing

C more amazing

9. This is place in town.

A the best

B the goodest

C better

10. airport in the world is in USA.

A The biggest

B The biggest

C Biggest

PART 3**Questions 11-15**

Read the sentences and choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.

For questions 11-15 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0 Hi, nice to meet you!

A Thank you

☒ B

Nice to meet you, too

C

that's great

11. How are you going to travel?
A Yes, I am. B To Japan, next summer. C By train.
12. Who are you going to stay with?
A By plane. B Some friends. C In a beautiful hotel.
13. What cities are you going to visit?
A Three. B No, I am not. C New York and Los Angeles.
14. Where are you going to stay?
A By plane B At a hotel C At 3:00p.m.
15. Who is the most boring person you know?
A My math teacher. B Yes, I do. C No, thanks.

PART 4

Questions 16-20

Complete the conversation.

For questions 16-20 mark the correct letter A-F on your answer sheet.

Francis: (0)?
Sophie: Yes, come in young man. What do you want to know about your future?
Francis: (16)?
Sophie: No, you aren't.
Francis: (17)?
Sophie: Yes, you are. You are going to meet the love of your life next month in your new class.
Francis: (18)?
Sophie: Yes, she is. You are going to get married.
Francis: (19)?
Sophie: Yes, you are going to be very happy.
Francis: (20)
Sophie: You're welcome. It's 50 dollars.

- A. Thanks! How much is it?
- B. Really? Is she going to love me too?
- C. I'm worried about my final exam. Am I going to pass it?
- D. Are we going to be happy together?
- E. Oh, no. Am I going to continue studying English?
- F. ~~Good evening!~~ Are you Madame Sophie?

PART 5

Questions 21-25

Complete the sentences with **BE GOING TO** in the correct form

For questions 21-25 write the words on your answer sheet.

0. Is he going to travel to the US?
21. married?
22. I think it tomorrow.
23. You a surprise.
24. He doesn't like cats. He one.
25. We famous.

not/buy

snow

have

become

they/get

he/travel

PART 6

Questions 26-32

Read the text about Australia. Are the sentences Right, Wrong or doesn't say in the text?

For questions 26-32 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Australia – a great place to be

When people think of Australia, they often picture beautiful beaches, lovely weather, and lots of dangerous animals – such as saltwater crocodiles and taipan snakes! It's true that we have these things, but Australia is more interesting than you might think. Australia is in the South Pacific and it's the world's biggest island. We don't have any borders with other countries and our closest neighbors are Papua New Guinea and East Timor. Australia is the sixth largest country in the world. It's thirty times bigger than the United Kingdom, but nearly three times more people live in the UK. In the center of the country there is a lot of desert. Most Australians live near the coast, where the country's biggest cities are. The good weather means we can do lots of outdoor activities. Summer lasts from December to February, and winter from June to August. However, Australia is enormous and the weather isn't the same everywhere. The north has two types of weather – very wet and very dry! The center stays dry all year round. But in the south, the weather changes from season to season. Summer in the south is hot, but winter can be cold, wet, and windy – you can even go skiing in the mountains! Come and visit.

- 0 In Australia, they have saltwater crocodiles and taipan snakes.
☒ A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
26. Australia isn't as interesting as you might think.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
27. Australia is the world's biggest island.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
28. It's right next to Papua New Guinea.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
29. Most Australian people want to live in UK.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
30. It's winter in January.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
31. You can't go skiing in Australia.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
32. Winter can be cold and wet in the south of Australia.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say

PART 7

Questions 33-40

Read the e-mail. Choose the best word or phrase for each space.

For questions 33-40 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Hi Ian

How's college? It's my birthday next Friday and I'm going to (0).....a party. It (33).....great. I want to have some great music, so I (34)..... a good DJ. My parents (35)me some money to buy the food and drinks. My brother (36)..... there because he (37).....to the UK with his girlfriend next week. They (38)..... across the country by train. It's their dream vacation! (39)..... back to New York on Friday? I hope so because I really want you to (40).....to the party!

Ben

- 0 A has ☒ B have C having
33. A is going to be B are going to C is going be
34. A is going to find B am going to find C going to find
35. A are going to give B going to give C are going to
36. A isn't going to be B going to be C going to is
37. A flying B is going to fly C is going to flying
38. A travels B going to travel C are going to travel
39. A Are you come B Do you going to come C Are you going to come
40. A come B have C travel

PART 8

Questions 41 – 50

Complete the text with one word from the box.

For questions 41 – 50, write the words on your answer sheet.

(0) ...Hi... Paul!

We are having a great time in my grandparents' house. The town is small and quiet but there are some fun things to do too. I am (41)..... my parents in the main square later and we are going to (42)..... some museums. What are you (43)..... today? In the afternoon, when we are back, We're going to (44)..... Scrabble with my grandparents, they are really good at it. My brother couldn't come to visit my grandparents because he is (45)..... for his final exams. He is (46)..... to come when he (47)..... his tests. What (48)..... you? Are you (49)..... anywhere special this weekend? Can you (50)..... to me more often? I really miss you!

Kisses,
Emily.

play – studying – visit – finishes – going – write – doing – Hi – meeting – planning – about

PART 9

Questions 51-55

Read the text and answer the questions. Use long answers.

For questions 51-55 write the information on your answer sheet.

Interviewer: Excuse me. I'm doing a survey about people's vacations. Can I ask you and your husband a few questions?

Sandy: Yes, of course.

Interviewer: First of all, can you tell me your names?

Sandy: I'm Sandy Pillpe and this is my husband, Dany.

Interviewer: And are you from Beauford?

Dany: No, we're from Los Angeles. We're visiting our daughter – she's at the university here.

Interviewer: Can you tell me about your last vacation?

Dany: We had a week in Peru, in South America. It was the most amazing place in the world and the weather was great all week. There are lots of interesting things to do there – we visited Macchu Picchu, the ancient Inca's fortress, and we ate fantastic food. It wasn't expensive either. And the hotel was very comfortable – great views from our bedroom window.

Sandy: Well, I didn't enjoy it. It was cheap and the weather was nice, but Macchu Picchu wasn't very exciting. You have to walk a lot to visit all the ruins and it was really exhausting! Also the internet connection at our hotel was very poor and I couldn't post my Instagram pictures while we were there. Cuzco is really quieter than I thought it would be.

Interviewer: So, where are you going to go for your next vacation?

Sandy: Well, I want to go somewhere exciting. Maybe New York. I can go shopping during the day and Dany can visit some of the museums as he is interested in history. Then, in the evening we can visit the statue of Liberty, or the Empire State building and eat out in some of New York's restaurants.

Dany: No, thanks! I don't like big cities and sightseeing is boring. I prefer to find places that are quiet and relaxing but with a great history. I'm going to buy some tickets and visit the Great Wall of China next time.

0. What are their names? Their names are Sandy and Dany.
51. Where did they go on their last vacation? ...
52. According to Dany, What's the most amazing place in the world? ...
53. What was the weather like?...
54. Where does Sandy want to go next time?...
55. Where does Dany want to go next time?...

PART 10

Questions 56-60

Choose the correct alternative according to the symbol

For questions 56-60 write the information on your answer sheet.

shower – cereal - book - chicken - meat – stops - tea - good – sugar – chips

56.			
57.			
58.			
59.			
60.			

PART 11

Questions 61-65

Choose the correct alternative.

For questions 61-65 write the information on your answer sheet.

- | | | | | | |
|-------|---------------------|---|----------------------|---|----------------------|
| 61. A | <u>o</u> besity | B | <u>o</u> besity | C | ob <u>e</u> sity |
| 62. A | <u>c</u> alories | B | cal <u>o</u> ries | C | calor <u>i</u> es |
| 63. A | <u>v</u> acation | B | vacat <u>i</u> on | C | vacat <u>o</u> n |
| 64. A | <u>s</u> upermarket | B | super <u>m</u> arket | C | super <u>m</u> arket |
| 65. A | <u>b</u> eautiful | B | beaut <u>i</u> ful | C | beautif <u>u</u> l |

PART 12

Questions 66-70

Write an email to a friend from the US. Use the information in the box.

Write between 30-40 words on your answer sheet.

66. What cities are you going to visit?
67. Where are you going to stay?
68. How are you going to get there?
69. How long are you going to stay in each city?
70. What are you going to do in each place?

PART 13

Questions 71-80

For questions 71-80 write the information on your answer sheet.

LISTENING 1

Listen to two people talking about their vacation. Circle the correct answer.

71. June and Thomas are from _____.

- A Bristol B Memphis C Bradford

72. Their last vacation was _____.

- A in the countryside B in the mountains C at the beach

73. Thomas thought Cape May was _____.

- A interesting and cheap B boring and cheap C sunny but expensive

74. June likes going to _____.

- A new places B quiet places C hot places

75. On his next vacation, Thomas wants to _____.

- A have a city break B go on a cycling vacation C go to the beach



LISTENING 2

Listen to five conversations and choose the correct prediction.

76. A United is going to win the game. ____

B Galaxy is going to win the game. ____

77. A The weather is going to get better. ____

B The weather isn't going to change. ____

78. A Rosie is going to move to a new home. ____

B Rosie is going to paint the living room. ____

79. A Sara thinks Dom and Jake are going to win the music competition. ____

B Sara doesn't think Dom and Jake are going to win the music competition. ____

80. A They're going to offer the job to Terry. ____

B They're going to offer the job to Jim. ____

